
Michaelston-y-Fedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of the meeting held at Michaelston-y-Fedw Village Hall 
Thursday January 4th 2018 

 
Members Present: 
Councillor Mr G. Davies 
Councillor Mr. D. Schofield 
Councillor Mrs. J. Taylor  
Councillor Mr. N. Hallett 
Councillor Mr. G. Morgan 
 
Apologies for Absence: 
Councillor Mr C. Walford 
Councillor Mr. L. Meringolo 
City Councillor Mr. R. White 
City Councillor Mr. T. Suller 
 
1/18/01 – Minutes of the previous meeting 

• The minutes of the 6th December meeting were proposed as correct by Councillor 
Davies and seconded by Councillor Hallett. 

 
1/18/02 – Matters arising 

• Fairwater Solar Farm – The solar farm’s solicitors have still not replied to our letter or 
emails. The Clerk will send a recorded delivery letter asking for a response and 
warning that we will contact the Solicitors’ Regulation Authority if none is received. 
 

• Councillor Taylor has obtained a price quotation of £10 each for “20 is plenty” signs. 
Councillors agreed that we should buy 10 of these. 
 

1/18/03 – Police matters 

• The monthly police report was circulated. There were no items of particular concern. 
 

• A large quantity of material was recently fly-tipped. Councillors Davies and Schofield 
spent a long time reviewing more than 100 vehicle movements on the CCTV 
recording, but unfortunately it was not possible to identify the culprits. 
 

• Councillor Taylor mentioned “Gwent Watch”, an email system that alerts people to 
suspicious behaviour. She will forward details to other councillors. 
 

1/18/04 – Planning 

• No applications received 
 
1/18/05 Roads & Rights of Way 

• Recent high winds have caused renewed concern over the state of trees bordering 
Bridge Terrace. The Clerk will write to Newport City Homes, who own the trees, 
asking for an update on their survey. 
 

1/18/06 – Correspondence 

• Invoices totalling £230.36 have been received from Simasy for domain registration 
and web hosting. These have been paid. 
 

1/18/07 – Finance 

• The third precept payment of £1211 has been received from Newport City Council. 



• Councillors reviewed the 2017-18 expenditure to date and agreed the budget for 
2018-19. The Clerk will submit this to Newport Council. 
 

The meeting closed at 9.10pm 
 


